decepber 28, 1942

fir. Rdobert Bagdasarian, Chairman

St. Gregory of Harek Armanian Church
22230 Sandalwood Road

Bedford Heights, Dhio 44143

Dear ir. Bagdasarian.

Since your church complex has been recently built and
incorporates the traditional Armenian architecture we would
appreciate a copy of the floor and elevation plans.

The reason for our request 1s that several communities in
our Diocese are contemplating new churches and would like some
idea of traditional Armenfan design which a local architect
can view and adopt in his drawings.

Your pronmpt attention to this request would be most
appreciated since one community is ready to go on the drawing
board with their church building.

Respectfully yours,

Frank Avakfan Stoneson
Executive Director

¢c: Reverend Father 0iran Papazian
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